FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 –
 NEW MODEL PUBLICATION SCHEME

The Freedom of Information Act created a right of access for any member of the public to receive information from public bodies. Schools are defined as public bodies for these purposes. Under the terms of the Act, which came into full effect in January 2005, it was the duty of every public body to adopt and maintain a 'publication scheme'. All schools should have adopted an appropriate publication scheme at that time.

All existing publication schemes were approved until 31 December 2008 and a new model publication scheme was thereafter approved by the Information Commissioner for all public bodies. Full information and the model publication scheme can be obtained from the Commissioner's website at: http://www.ico.gov.uk/Home/what_we_cover/freedom_of_information/publication_schemes.aspx
All schools are now required to adopt this new model publication scheme in full. The scheme should be approved by the governing body and that approval should be recorded in the minutes of a governing body meeting. The scheme should be published on the school's website (if it has one) and should also be made available in hard copy if requested, or if the school does not have a website.
Schools are also required to provide a 'Guide to Information'; giving details of the type of information that it routinely makes available, how that information can be accessed and whether or not a charge will be made for it. The 'Guide to Information' should be included on the school website or provided in a separate leaflet.
In addition to the model publication scheme, the Information Commissioner has also produced a range of 'Definition Documents' giving examples of the type of information that he would expect public bodies to routinely make available. There is a specific definition document for schools which is also published on his website and which will be of assistance to schools in ensuring that they comply with best practice in this area.
Contact for more information: David Croall 


david.croall@Lancashire.gov.uk
